Denise (and for sharing with the UCC):

Many thanks for your note and the good words about the Microbiology (BIO

205) class.  We are most pleased that a decision has been made to

incorporate your students into this class again.  We are most poisitve

about this and welcome the decision.  I am also delighted that Dr. Jeff

Leid has helped in this initiative.  His areas of expertise obviously

coincide with your needs and the slight modification of the class is

apparently accomplished with ease.  You are quite correct to have as many

of the Dental Hygiene students take this class in the Fall semester, when

Dr. Leid teaches the class. A good instructor, Dr. Monroy does this same

class in the spring (summer school instructor varies), but he has a

somewhat different emphasis.

Thus I am most pleased to support and concur with your decision to require

BIO 205 for the Dental Hygiene students.  Please let me know if this email

is not sufficient - if you need something additional.

All best wishes,

Lee

Lee C. Drickamer

Professor and Chair

Biological Sciences

At 12:23 PM 10/13/2003 -0700, you wrote:

>Hello Lee,

>

>The Dental Hygiene Department has decided that we would like to require Bio

>205 Microbiology for a degree in Dental Hygiene, once again.  I have meet

>with

>Jeff to discuss the contents of the course and adding more information on

>oral

>microbes and biofilms since dental caries and periodontal disease are the

>most

>common diseases known to man.  I am confident that the current Microbiology

>course with a few minor changes will meet the accreditation needs of our

>program and adequately prepare our students for the National Dental Hygiene

>Board Examination.

>

>Jeff  agreed that these change were minor and stated that he enjoyed having

>dental hygiene students in his classes.  I also have two Oral Microbiology

>textbooks that I can copy information from if you would like.  Jeff requested

>that we schedule our students to take Microbiology in the fall.  Therefore,

>have re-sequenced our courses to accommodate this request.

>

>We have sent our proposal requesting these changes to the UCC for review at

>the next meeting on Oct. 21st.  The UCC has requested a letter or e-mail from

>your department stating that you approve the addition of Microbiology as a

>requirement for a degree in Dental Hygiene.  Could you draft a letter or

>e-mail supporting our proposal?  You can send the letter directly to me and I

>will forward it on to UCC.

>

>In our conversation Jeff also told me that he didn't realize that the board

>scores that I sent you were from students that took Microbiology in your

>department.  Kudos to your department for the great work with these students.

>

>Thank you.

>

>Denise

>

>Denise Helm RDH MA

>Director, Dental Hygiene Program and Assistant Professor

>

>Northern Arizona University

>(928)523-7425

Denise Helm RDH MA

Director, Dental Hygiene Program and Assistant Professor

Northern Arizona University

(928)523-7425

